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A note from the Editorial Team 
Welcome to the second issue of ​The ​New​  Saiva Neri.  
 
It’s been a busy few months for the Temple with the Tamil New Year celebrations, Annual Mahotsavam 
Festival and other events happening throughout the months of April and May. We share highlights of these 
events in this issue. 
 
The Temple has also revived​ its Facebook page​, providing another means of communication for devotees and 
providing information to all who are interested about Sri Vakrathunda Vinayagar. ​Click here to like the 
Facebook page​ and share it with your friends too.  
 
Your feedback and suggestions are always welcome. Please email us at ​admin@melbournevinayagar.org.au 
with your thoughts, ideas and stories of Sri Vakrathunda Vinayagar. We are happy to publish them in future 
newsletters if it is suitable. We look forward to your support in growing this newsletter.  
 
Yours in service of Sri Vakrathunda Vinayagar, 
The Editorial Team 
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PAST EVENTS 

Tamil New Year  
 
This year’s Tamil New Year celebrations on 14 April 2018 attracted a huge crowd for the morning and 
evening puja. Annathanam was held on the day as well. This year’s highlight was the Youth Committee 
(Melbourne Yuva) coming together to sponsor the evening Ubayam for the very first time. This gives us all 
confidence that the Youth will somehow carry on our time honoured traditions.  
 

 
 

Annual Mahotsavam Festival 
 
In its 11th year, the Annual Mahotsavam Festival took place from 20 April to 29 April 2018. The highlight of 
the festival was the Thaer Festival which was attended by over 2000 people.The 10-day festival itself was 
well organised and all the events started and finished on time, like clock work. In addition, the Annathanam 
was well coordinated, particularly on Thaer Day with 4 self service points allowing for quick service. Many 
devotees also commented that the food that was served in the evenings, during the 10-day festival was tasty 
and also full of variety. Thandapani Odhuvar from Coimbatore sang all the Thevaram and Panchapuranam 
during the 10 days..  
 
As in the past years, the festival was also broadcast live on ATBC radio, one of Australia’s Tamil radio 
stations. Sri Vakrathunda Vinayagar Temple continues to be the only temple in Australia that takes the deity 
on the public roads of Melbourne.  
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